VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Classified Senate

Date: December 11, 2013

Present: Peder Nielsen, Abra Flores, Olivia Long, Tricia Bergman, Maune Coburn, Eileen Crump, Linda Resendiz, Celine Park, Miguel del Aguila (Guest), Dina Pielaet, Janeene Nagooka, Michael Shanahan, Art Sandford (Guest)



Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to Order
	The meeting was called to order at 12:09 pm.

	
	
	Peder Nielsen



	Treasurer’s Report
	The balance remains unchanged at $206.95


	
	
	Linda Resendiz

	Approval of Minutes
	Celine Pak motioned to approve the September 11, 2013 meeting minutes. Linda Resendiz seconded the motion. 

Tricia Bergman abstained.
	The September 11, 2013 meeting minutes were approved.
	
	Eileen Crump



	 Introductions
	Everyone present introduced themselves.
	
	
	

	Michael Shanahan, Vice Chancellor of Human Resources


	Michael mentioned that he is visiting all three campuses and becoming familiar with stakeholders.

Michael said that the view of the Ventura County Community College District Human Resources is one of complying, but he believes that this is not that most effective model. In corporate America the human resource department is a business partner and that is what the college district HR needs to be. HR needs to be sensitive to the organizational needs of the campus. When you go to HR there has to be an application of professional expertise. Employees need to hold HR accountable. 

Michael mentioned that his goal is for employees to view HR as a service organization. Another goal is to spend more time at the colleges than the district office.

The reason for holding meetings is to know the needs of the employees.

Michael stated that employees are the most important asset of the district, so they need to be provided with the opportunity for skill enhancement. Employees need to know how to advance in the organization. It is the responsibility of the employees to take steps for their own career enhancement. HR will provide tools for the employees to enhance their skills.

The HR department will be offering a supervising certification program and will also have an ongoing training program for employees.

The HR department is conducting process mapping to help do more with resources we already have.

IT is making some changes to the HR Tools on the portal.  Employees will now see major topics, and wording will be larger and easier to read. HR will need user feedback.

Attendees mentioned that there is no upward movement for employees. The district usually hires from outside of the college district. Michael stated that he believes it is a good idea to promote from within the district, but hiring from outside brings new perspectives to the district.

Attendees also mentioned that only certain departments have access to professional development conferences.

Everyone present agreed that yearly evaluations are not the most reliable source for employee assessment. 

Michael mentioned that change takes place in an organization little by little.  Change is made by increments, so there is continuous improvement.

Michael believes in the merit system, but very few community college districts actually utilize it.

Email suggestions to Michael. 

DCHR meeting minutes are on portal


	
	
	Michael Shanahan



	Adjournment
	Meeting was adjourned at 1:15 pm.
	
	
	Peder Nielsen




